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The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District  Community  Council

Chairman

Gordon Edgar

4/10 Dunsdale Road, Selkirk, TD7 5EB
01750 720168
Vice-chairman
Dr. Lindsay Neil

46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
01750 720841

Secretary

David Bethune

5 Marion Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 4LY
01750 721703

Hon. Treasurer
Tom Combe

68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
01750 720921
Minute: Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk


on Monday 13th December, 2010, at 7pm 

Preceding the meeting, SBC Flood Protection Officer Conor Price delivered a presentation to Councillors on the proposed preferred Selkirk flood protection project, and answered questions.

1) Present: Community Councillors Gordon Edgar (chair), Dr. Lindsay Neil (vice-chair), David Bethune (secretary),), Caroline Cruikshank, Graham Easton, Bob Kerr, Ian King, Alistair Pattullo and Scottish Borders Councillors Vicky Davidson and Kenneth Gunn.

[also in attendance: PC Roy Brown, 1 member of the Press and 3 members of the public]

Chairman Gordon Edgar reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.

2) Apologies: were received from Community Councillors Tom Combe (treasurer ), Jim Gibson, Wilma Gunn and John Munro.
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 8th November were approved (proposed: B. Kerr; seconded: L.Neil).
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda  - none

5) Declarations of interest - none

6) (a) Lothians and Borders Police
PC Roy Brown reported 17 crimes, including 6 thefts, 3 assaults and 3 vandalism, during November, of which 12 had been solved.  Operation Gazelle had been successful in reducing the number of calls related to youth disorder.  A number of initiatives will take place over the festive period, including targeting drink driving.  In response to questions from Councillors, PC Brown reported that 

· drivers should use common sense in removing accumulations of snow from the roofs of vehicles before driving, and that penalties could be issued for failure to do so;

· there had been no reports of any opportunistic crimes related to the bad weather;

· the reorganisation of the Force within the Borders meant that, from 10th January 2011, Selkirk would be grouped with Hawick and Jedburgh, and that there would now always be 2 officers on duty in Selkirk at all times.

(b) SB Wardens   - no Wardens in attendance.

7) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered: 
	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	(i)
	10/01601/FUL: construction of clear water tank, access track, boundary fence and gate, installation of kiosk and outfall, and associated groundworks, land west of South Common Farm Cottages.
	Scottish Water
	Recommended that the developer should introduce screening by appropriate tree/shrub planting.  Concerns were expressed about unsightly security fencing and lighting, and regarding the lack of formal consultation with the community, despite this development being on Common Good land.


OPEN FORUM (taken at 7.30pm)
Keith Hendrie (of Bridgehaugh Dyeworks) supported G. Edgar’s assertion that the increasing use of boreholes at Howden was resulting in a drop in the water table below the Riverside area of Selkirk. Water levels in the Bridgehaugh well had fallen 1m since the boreholes had begun operating, but Scottish Water had denied that there was any connection.   Any further fall in the levels will jeopardise the viability of the Dyeworks in its present location.  The same applied to the other dyeing business in town.  The only solution was to drill his own borehole, but this was very expensive.

Cllr. V. Davidson agreed to arrange a meeting involving Mr. Hendrie and the SBC Hydrologist.

Dougie Purves:
a. requested SBHA to erect fencing around its land;
b. asked about progress on the reinstatement of the Priory path;  V. Davidson reported that this was being dealt with by the Planning Enforcement Officer;
c. welcomed the inclusion of Philiphaugh battle site in the first phase of the Inventory of Historic Battlefields;
d. hailed Selkirk’s care workers as the real “local heroes” during the recent bad weather;
e. asked SBC Councillors to ensure that the clearing of snow from the footbridge be raised to a higher priority;  V. Davidson suggested that we consider how a community response could be arranged for future bad weather;
f. asked for the footbridge surface, and damaged stonework at “the arches” to be repaired;  K. Gunn agreed to take these forward;
g. wished everyone well for 2011.
7)  (continued)

(b) Other Planning matters 
(i)  I. King stated that the report on the proposed new town entrance signs is not yet ready, and will be presented at a subsequent meeting.

8) Reports from SBC Councillors:  

(a) Councillor Davidson:
(i) reported that work was ongoing to develop a “branding” plan for each town in the Borders;

(ii) reported that budget negotiations had identified £6M of “efficiency savings”, but that another £2.5M were required;  the Selkirk engagement meeting has been postponed to January;

(iii) reported that the Sports Strategy consultation has been extended to the end of January;  individual responses are encouraged, especially where they comment on strategy rather than specific concerns;

(iv) welcomed the resolution of the Market Place Christmas tree problem.

[Cllr. Neil left the meeting at this point]

(b) Councillor Gunn:  
(i) congratulated local SBC staff for their snow-clearing efforts;

(ii)  welcomed the resolution of the Market Place Christmas tree problem, but insisted that the power box must be removed from its present prominent unsightly position;

(iii) encouraged attendance at the rescheduled “Save our Swimming Pool” meeting on Tuesday 22nd December; 

(iv) wished everyone well for the festive period and New Year
(c) Councillor Riddell-Carre: not present – no report

9) Common Good Fund update / report

V. Davidson reported that 2 reports were being presented to SBC this week regarding fees charged by SBC to Common Good Funds for administrative services, and an investment strategy for Common Good capital funds.

10) Correspondence

	
	Item
	From
	Action

	(a)
	ASCC Newsletters
	ASCC
	distributed to members

	(b)
	Letter notifying intention to adopt the finalised local plan amendment
	SBC
	noted

	(c)
	Invitation to suggest issues to be examined by the Scrutiny Panel
	SBC
	noted

	(d)
	Updated information on SB Warden scheme
	SBC
	noted

	(e)
	letter encouraging support for “white ribbon” campaign
	SBC
	noted;  information to be added to CC website

	(f)
	ASCC stakeholder survey
	Scottish Government
	noted

	(g)
	Online bulletin (circulated)
	ASCC
	noted

	(h)
	Request for help to open a fishing tackle shop in Selkirk
	via CC website
	Sender to be encouraged to contact business@scotborders.gov.uk


11) SBC Sports Facilities Draft Report
See item 8(a)(iii) and 8(b)(iii)

12) Reports from Sub-committee: Selkirk Hill Management Group – no meeting this month.

13) Reports from associated groups: Plattling Twinning Group – no report.

14) Report on Evening Study Classes – no report.
15) Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies

(a) Scott’s Selkirk:  G.Easton explained the regrettable but unavoidable decision to cancel this year’s Scott’s Selkirk.  
16) Update to Constitution

Discussion of this deferred;  B. Kerr has requested a meeting with SBC Chief Executive.

17) Other business

(a) G. Edgar reported that there had been no response from SBC to his letter regarding the demise of Area Committees.

(b) G. Easton reported that over £2000 had been donated to the Poppy Fund this year by the people of Selkirk.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council:

Monday 13th January, 2011 at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.  

The Meeting closed at 8.45pm.

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   ………………
p.1

